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April 13, 2011 (Agenda) 
 
Contra Costa Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO) 
651 Pine Street, Sixth Floor 
Martinez, CA  94553 

 
Northeast Antioch Monthly Update  

 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
On February 9, 2011, the Commission approved the extension of out of agency service by the 
City of Antioch (water/sewer) and Delta Diablo Sanitation District (sewer) to the Marsh Landing 
Generating Station property located in the unincorporated Northeast Antioch area. 
 
The Commission’s approval included various conditions, including a requirement that the City 
and County provide LAFCO with monthly updates regarding the status of the preparation of a 
joint City/County Economic Development Strategy for the Northeast Antioch Area, the 
annexation of Northeast Antioch, and the tax transfer negotiations. 
     
The Commission received the first monthly update on March 9.  Also on March 9, LAFCO 
received a request for reconsideration of the Commission’s February 9 approval of the out of 
agency service request.  The Commission expressed disappointment with the first monthly 
update and concern regarding the lack of progress on the part of the City and County toward 
reaching agreement on the property tax exchange and ultimate annexation of the area.  These 
concerns were communicated to the agencies in a letter dated March 10 and were echoed in the 
request for reconsideration. 
 
On March 23, LAFCO held a special meeting to consider the request for reconsideration, which 
was subsequently withdrawn.  As part of the discussion on March 23, there was interest in 
LAFCO’s participation in the City/County Economic Development subcommittee, and 
appointment of one or two LAFCO representatives to sit as non-voting members of the 
subcommittee.     
 
The City and County have submitted their second monthly update (attached), which provides 
information regarding upcoming meetings and other anticipated actions relating to the strategic 
plan and annexation efforts.  
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RECOMMENDATION 
 
1. Receive and file the update; and  
2. Consider appointing one or two LAFCO representatives to serve on the City/County 

subcommittee. 
 
Please contact the LAFCO office if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
LOU ANN TEXEIRA 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
 

Attachment - Letter from the City of Antioch and Contra Costa County dated March 30, 2011 
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